
TOWNSHIP OF SOUTHAMPTON MINUTES 
FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

SOUTHAMPTON TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL BUILDING 

 

5:00 p.m.         October 13, 2020 

 
 

 
MEMBERS PRESENT 
Samuel Cressler - Chairman 

Randy Brenize – Vice Chairman  
 
OTHERS PRESENT 

Kathy Durf – Secretary/Treasurer 
Maria Misner – Planning/Recording Secretary 

 
VISITORS PRESENT 
Les Norcross – 409 Herwen Circle 

Jamie White – WEFR Fire Chief 
Lt. William J. McAreavy -Station Commander PSP 

 
OLD BUSINESS 
Mr. Les Norcross presented pictures from Herwen Circle with vehicles double 

and triple parked in the cul-de-sac.  
 
The Supervisors asked Lt. William McAreavy from the Pennsylvania State Police 

who was in attendance if this was a vehicle code violation.  
 

Lt. McAreavy stated he would take a look at the situation after the meeting to 
see if it was a vehicle code violation. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
911 Municipal Info Sheet Update  

Supervisor Cressler stated that the 911 Municipal Information Sheet needs to 
be updated.  
 

MOTION: Supervisor Cressler moved to appoint Fire Chief Jamie White 
as Township Fire Marshall. Supervisor Brenize seconded the 
motion which passed unanimously. 

 
 

 
 
 



SUBDIVISIONS 
Naugle Bond Reduction 

Mr. Kirk Naugle paved the roads for Briary Ridge. He is requesting a bond 
reduction for the road portion of the bond.  

 
In his e-mail of October 7th, Tim Cormany recommended releasing no more 
than 50% ($28,481.75) of the road bonding until ancillary stormwater/grading 

issues are addressed, and as-built is provided to verify proper width and 
grades. 
 

 MOTION: Supervisor Brenize moved to reduce the security required 
for Briary Ridge by $28,481.75. Supervisor Cressler    

seconded the motion which passed unanimously. 
  
REPORTS OF TOWNSHIP OFFICIALS AND AGENCIES 

Supervisor Brenize reported that he is getting quotes from both Commonwealth 
Code Inspection Agency and PA Municipal Code for performing rental 

inspections for the Township. 
 
ACTION ON PAYING BILLS 

 
MOTION:  Supervisor Cressler moved to pay the general fund in the 

amount of $137,424.11. Supervisor Brenize seconded the 

motion which passed unanimously. 
 

The meeting was adjourned by Supervisor Cressler at 8:16 a.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 

 
 
Maria Misner 

Recording Secretary 
 

 


